PVSSC General Meeting

April 18, 2020

The meeting was called to order by Pat White at 7:00 pm. Pat thanked Candace for setting the meeting up and Linda Dobbie and Michelle Root for presenting the program on AKC's

Temperament Test and Farm Dog.

The minutes from the Feb. 2020 meeting were printed in the Wiretap. There were no additions or corrections. They were accepted as printed in the Wiretap.

Treasurer's report was read by Pat.

Here is the status of the club's funds for the period ending 3/31/20:

Special Projects: \$4,098.24

Breeders' Fund: \$3,444.93

• Rescue: \$3,304.07

Ways and Means: \$3,747.89

• Trophy Fund: \$5,079.48

 Uncommitted Funds (general funds with no special call on them): \$1.918.89

Total PVSSC Treasury Funds: \$21,593.50

Additional nominations for officers were due by email to Lovey Lyons or at the meeting tonight. I received no new nominations and there were none tonight. Lovey Lyons moved that nominations be closed. Motion seconded by Gail Mackiernan. Motion passed.

May Wiretap deadline is April 20, 2020.

Pat reported a page on the PVSSC website has been set up to promote older puppies, retired champions and older dogs. Betsy Davison will post individual dog information sent to her.

New Member Application is Ching – Yao -Yu, proposed by Pat White. Motion made by Lovey Lyons to accept Ching's membership. Motion 2nd by Karen Peak. Motion carried.

May meeting. Candace's Vet will do presentation on Integrated Medicine. Candace will talk with her and pick a date.

Linda Dobbie and Michelle Root presented the program. It was a great program.

Respectfully submitted, Lovey Lyons

CONGRATULATIONS AWARD WINNERS

GCHG CH Halcyon's All You Need is Love was named PVSSC Dog of the Year, Conformation. Owner is Leslie Shriner, presented by Whitney Meeks.

GCHG CH Am. Made's Wayward Queen at Steinwald was named PVSSC Dog of the Year, Conformation Opposite Sex. Owners are Nicole and Elaine Miller and Danielle Boney-Dudas.

For a full list of award winners, be sure to check out the Award Book accompanying this issue.

The Wiretap would like to salute and send a special thanks to outgoing officers, board members, and editors for their service to the community. You've left the club even better than you found it.

